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Dear Neighbors,

Summer is ending and our opportunities to meet
with friends outdoors are becoming as short as
the evening.  Because Covid is still with us, we
won't be holding our annual Wine and Cheese
Party for new residents this fall. Also on
Nextdoor.com, several people were inquiring
about a CHCA sponsored flea market, but that
also is on hold.  We typically do these in June
anyway.  So if a volunteer steps forward to
organize it, and conditions are good, we'll try for it
then. 

Watching the many walkers and park visitors, we have done a
commendable job of abiding by the Covid rules and keeping our
distance.  We will have a harder time in the fall and winter months I’m
sure.  Perhaps this will be the time to start a new hobby, read many
books and redecorate the house. Most importantly - stay safe.

CHURCHILL VALLEY

A recent article in the Pittsburgh Post Gazette talks about the
Allegheny Land Trust’s pursuit of the former Churchill County Club
property.  The land trust wants to conserve the 148 acre as a green
space. You can read about this story at: 
 

Whatever you’re feelings about what should be done with the land,
while it is in limbo, I recommend you visit the site.  I walked some of
the trails early in the season, but I had not seen the fields in full bloom.
When you walk the paved trails over rolling landscape, you will pass
the meandering Chalfont Run and fields of goldenrod and wild
flowers.  See the pictures.  Butterflies are everywhere along with the
sounds of birds, crickets, and rushing water.  No deer, mountains or
huge bushes obstruct this incredible view. 

Among many other trees and conifers, there are strands of very
mature pin oaks, sometimes 15 in a row residing along the trail,
standing straight as arrows, and providing refreshing shade. If you are
a photographer, bird watcher, hiker, dog walker, bicyclist, nature lover
– this is the place for you.  Prepare to walk with joy and leave with
soaring spirits.

CRESCENT HILLS PARK NEWS

The children’s court is completed and looking great.  The final work
was done by Juleen Madera when she added the letters and numbers
to the games.  Juleen is also retracing the tennis court lines.  Players
will be happy to see those again.  Thank you Juleen.
 
We have asked Bob Shaner to help with another recurring issue at the
park and that is dumping in the area of the parking lot.  The plan is to
install an 8’ x 24’ wooden fence between the park and its downhill
neighbor.  Hopefully if dumpers cannot see a hill, they won’t dump. 
Bob recently installed an extra pole preventing cars from driving onto
the field.  We hate to be keeping Bob so busy but we sure appreciate
his skills.
 
The park is in peak condition, thanks to Jan Kukucka and Ed Blazina
and to the many volunteers previously named who painted the
equipment.  Parking lot gravel will be installed soon.  Work will be on a
Saturday morning, yet to be picked, as that is when volunteers will be
available. 

STORYTIME IN THE PARK

The program continues to have full attendance every Saturday.  It is so popular,
Lauren Javens is hoping to continue throughout October.  A recent book was
“Hidden Figure” about  the black women scientists and mathematicians who
worked for NASA helping America win the space race.  Now here’s a photo of a
real face mask.  If your 2 to 8 year old would like to participate, reserve your
family’s space with Lauren Javens through the CHCA’s Facebook page.  

Condolences to these former residents of Crescent Hills
 
Lynda Symboli, formerly of Garlow Drive, mother of two and
grandmother of 4, passed away on Aug. 28 at her son’s home. Lynda
was a member of Herbron Presbyterian Church in Penn Hills where
she sang in the choir. She graduated from Carnegie Tech and received
her Master's Degree from Duquesne University. She was employed as
a teacher for 20 years at the Sunrise School.
 
SFC Daniel “Dan” James Heggie, US Army (Ret.), 76, was called
home on Thursday, September 3, 2020. He died peacefully at his
home.  His stepfather, now deceased, was long time resident Nevin
Woodside of Spring Grove Rd.
 
Another long-time resident John Hess recently passed away at his
home on Garlow Drive.

Welcome Baby
 
Mariella Marie Delio born September 10 to Jared and Kristin Delio of
Glenfield Drive.

PENN HILLS TREE COMMISSION

Saturday, September 19 – Penn Hills Community Park

The Penn Hills Tree Commission is inviting you and your family (or you
and a friend) to plant a small native tree or shrub for our Plum Creek
Restoration Project, Phase 2, in Penn Hills Community Park
on Saturday, Sept. 19 at 10am. (Rain date Sun. Sept. 20).To help
everyone keep socially distanced, each couple or family will plant their
own tree. We will meet near the Sycamore Pavilion at 10 a.m. for
planting instructions and then proceed to the creek bank across from
the ball fields to plant the small trees and shrubs. We will end the day
by broadcasting a seed mix of native grasses and perennials.

The creek bank was filled with Japanese knotweed just two years ago.
The trees, shrubs, grasses and wildflowers that we planted last
September for Phase I, is now a vibrant wildlife habitat and a beautiful
highlight of the Park. Help us continue this important restoration
project! Please RSVP by replying to this email
(PennHillsSTC@gmail.com) so we know how many drinks and snacks
to buy. Please wear your mask and bring work gloves, a shovel and
some water to drink.

This is a great opportunity to learn how to properly plant a tree and to
involve your children in the process.  How cool it will be when you visit
the park and see the tree or shrub that your family planted! We hope
you will join us and tell your friends! Don’t forget to RSVP,

LIME HOLLOW ROAD

The road is open and looking fantastic!  Have we ever had such a
perfect looking road? -- new, clean and beautiful (if you can say that
about a road.)

Thank you Penn Hills.  Thank you PennDOT.  For all you who travel
Lime Hollow, do so safely and never, never litter.

FREE HEALTHCARE CLINIC

Sheep Inc. Health Care Center
 
Free medical care is now available for the uninsured right here in Penn
Hills. Services provided are not limited to Penn Hills residents.   The
clinic cannot see people with insurance of any kind including Medicare
and Medicaid.

This is not an emergency service but rather primary care services,
including physicals, prevention and health maintenance, chronic
illness management, spiritual and emotional support.  No appointment
is necessary. First come, first served.   The hours of operation are
every Thursday evening, except holidays, from 5:45 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

and the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of the month, from 9:30 to Noon. 
Services are provided free of charge by 9 doctors and many nurses
and physician assistants.   The clinic is housed in the former YMCA
building, now owned by The Fold.
 
A recent open house displayed a clean and well equipped facility with
many offices.  A take-out spaghetti dinner will help with funding. 

PENN HILLS SERVICE ASSOCIATION

Several of our residents volunteer with the food distribution at the
Penn Hills Service Association on Universal Rd.  This would include
Wendy Redington,  Linda Bluemle, Judy Conroy, Lori Courtright and
Debbie Digby.  We are proud of our residents for helping out.

There is a need for a volunteer to manage the medical equipment
room.  This means sorting the equipment, keeping it clean, and
processing the paperwork.  The center is opened Thursday mornings
from 9 to noon and that is when the volunteer is needed. 

If you are interested, show up at the center, 2529 Main Street (aka
Universal), Penn Hills between 9 and noon on any Thursday and you
will meet the folks who will show you the ropes.  You can also leave a
message at 412-798-9499.

PENN HILLS ROTARTY BBQ

Penn Hills Rotary Drive Thru BBQ
Hours 12-6. October 3rd  Gross Funeral Home
Food by Porky’s
Pulled pork, brisket, ribs, Mac n cheese. 
Proceeds fund Rotary Scholarships. 

DEER, DEER, DEER

Seen on Nextdoor.com, some advice about what plants might be distasteful to
deer, Sandy Fabec, an expert gardener who lives in Frankstown Estates,
commented that generally any aromatic plant puts deer off.

However, when they are young, they will eat everything, until they know better
(that would include my geraniums and Corabelles).  They are not fond of
salvias, herbs or catmint.  But, as we all know, they love  rose buds, daylilies,
hostas and  most all fruits in reach too. 

Summer annuals aren’t on the diet, zinnias et al & dahlias.  I think it’s possible
that  the deer haven’t read that sign.   Native plants do well and include Silvan
lobelia, milkweed, lavender, tickseed, butterfly bushes, bee balm and hibiscus. 
Hopefully we can remember all this next year when we’re planting. 

CRESCENT HILLS CARES

Crescent Hills is a special neighborhood filled with interesting people
who have excellent ideas and opinions.  With that in mind, we invite
you to submit your ideas, opinions and information on how to keep
Crescent Hills beautiful as well as ways to protect and improve it for
the people and wildlife who live here, and to offer helpful hints and
suggestions.  If you would like to have your information shared in this
newsletter, please submit an article to Mary Beth Phillips at
marybethphillips@comcast.net who will see that it is included in an
upcoming edition.

In this time of social distancing it is more important than ever that we stay in touch
over digital mediums such as Nextdoor.com and our Facebook Group. If you aren't in
our group yet please join us. Let us know you are ok or if you need help. Join us by
clicking the facebook logo:

Please help us grow our email list so we can keep everyone in the neighborhood
informed!

If you can help call your neighbors to get their email addresses so we can add them
please let us know by emailing us or calling Andrea at 412-795-2607

Keep Safe, Wear Masks, Keep Distant
 

Keep Walking
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